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Mr Fil Cerone

Director, Sustainability, Environment & Planning
PO Box K659

Haymarket NSW 1240

11/08/2020

BY EMAIL ONLY: Fil.Cerone2@transport.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Cerone

Approval of Victoria Cross ISD Project EHS Management Plan, Sub-Plans and Monitoring
Programs: C1,C3, C7 and C14
Sydney Metro City and Southwest (SSI 7400)

| refer to your submissions requesting approval of the Construction Environment Management Plan
(CEMP) requirements within the Environment, Health and Safety Plan (EHSP), (as defined in Appendix 17
of that document), the Construction Heritage Management Plan (CHMP), Construction Noise and
Vibration Management Plan (CNVMP) and Groundwater Management Plan (GWMP) for Victoria Cross
Integrated Station Development in accordance with conditions C6 and C7 of SSI 7400. | also
acknowledge your response to the Department's review comments and requests for additional
information.

| note that the CEMP, CHMP, CNVMP and GWMP:

e have been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised
e have been endorsed by the Environmental Representative

¢ contain the information required by the conditions of approval.

For the purposes of condition C8 of the planning approval for SSI 7400, the following document includes
the CEMP required by conditions C1 and C2 to manage environmental matters. As the nominee of the
Planning Secretary, | approve the components of the document that constitute the CEMP as defined in
Appendix 17.

Document ‘ Revision and date
Environment, Health and Safety Plan ‘ Revision 2.1, dated 24 July 2020

The health and safety components of the Environment, Health and Safety Plan are not subject to this
approval.

The Planning Secretary’s approval the Martin Place ISD Environment, Health and Safety Plan, dated 3
July 2020, was conditional on the Environmental Representative carrying out an audit of the
implementation of the Martin Plan CEMP in accordance with Condition A24(g) within three months of the
date of that approval, and Sydney Metro forwarding the results of the audit to the Department within six
months of the date of the approval of the Martin Place ISD Environment, Health and Safety Plan (i.e. by 3
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January 2021). Any relevant findings from this audit must also be incorporated into a revised CEMP for
Victoria Cross by 3 January 2021.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, | also approve the following documents pursuant to condition C8.

Document Revision and date

CHMP revision E, dated 26 July 2020
CNVMP revision D, dated 22 July 2020
GWMP revision F, dated 9 July 2020

| note that the project has sought comment from North Sydney Council and Heritage Council on the
Victoria Cross CHMP but is yet to receive a response. Should any comments be received from North
Sydney Council and Heritage Council, you are required to review, and if needed, revise the CHMP to
address these comments.

You are also reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved CEMP components,
CHMP, CNVMP and GWMP and the conditions of approval, then the requirements of the conditions of
approval will prevail.

Please ensure that you make the approved plans publicly available on the project website.

If you have any questions, please contact Swati Sharma at swati.sharma@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Evillle s

Erica van den Honert
Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary



